Minutes of the Leamington and District Chess League held on Monday May 14th 2012 at Kenilworth Sports and Social club.
Attendees: S.Rumsby (Banbury); G.Mills, P.Drury (Chipping Camden); T.Lawson, R.Stevens (Daventry); D.Shurrock,P.Wood, B.Holland, M.Johnson, R.Watson (Kenilworth); P.Leggett, G.Greenland, S.Burnell, J.Madden,  B.Graff (Leamington); B.Visgandis (Nuneaton); A.Lloyd (Olton); J.McDonald ( Rugby); G.Christie (Shirley); J.Green (Solihull); S.Willetts, R.McNally, S.Crawford, R.Buxton, P.Stiff (Stratford).
Peter Leggett was in the chair.
Apologies for absence were received from R.Anderton and Robert and Richard Reynolds.
The minutes of the 2011 AGM were acknowledged.
Matters arising (and Chairman’s report) 
Jason Madden filled the vacancy of trophies officer and Tim Lawson had been assisting Dave Shurrock in order to take over from him as grading officer. There was a vote of thanks to Dave for his work.  The Chairman also thanked  Phil Wood as retiring Competitions Secretary. 
There had been one dispute only during the season as a result of which the paragraph in the Guidance document about the '2 minute rule' would be revised.  It had come to light that the paragraph about Saitek digital clocks was inaccurate – the number of moves made CAN be edited.  Perhaps, however, there was a training issue in some clubs with regard to the setting and adjustment of digital clocks.
Our constitution also needs updating to reflect ECF rather than BCF etc. and amendments would be brought to the 2013 AGM.

 There had been two committee meetings during the year.  The committee was recommending a positive approach to the ECF membership scheme and a paper was distributed at the AGM explaining both the scheme and the stance taken to it. 

The chairman also congratulated Bruce Holland for his appointment as Manager for Congress Chess.
Treasurer’s report. 
Guy reported that the competition account had made a £200 loss mainly due to a venue hike but the venue has changed to the town hall for 2012.

The administration account made a small surplus of £91 on the year. 

We have paid £1000 to the ECF in respect of game fee but still need to pay a bit more.

As yet the accounts are unaudited and Mark Page will be approached to complete this task.  
LDCL Accounts 2011-2012
COMPETITION ACCOUNT
Cash at 16/5/11    1069.21   CR                      Prizes                                1114.00  
Fees & Donations  2272.00                             Printing & Stationery         141.50
                                                                         Controllers                           60.00
                                                                         Game Fee                          110.84
                                                                         Bank Charges                        4.00
                                                                         Cash at bank 15/5/12         868.76CR
                               3341.10                                                                      3341.10  
Loss on Event £200.14  
ADMINISTRATION ACCOUNT
Cash at 16/5/11             719.52                          Game Fee                          1000.00
Club Fees                    1346.00                          Engraving                             84.75
                                                                           New Best Game Trophy       22.95
                                                                           Web Results Service           110.00
                                                                           Jamboree                               36.69
                                                                           Cash at bank    15/5/12        811.13CR
                                    2065.52                                                                     2065.52
 Surplus on Year        £91.61                           
Grading Officer report
Dave Shurrock reported that collection and submission of results was going well and on target and that Tim Lawson had been brought up to speed to take over from him. He thanked members for identification of new players.
Competitions Secretary report
Phil Wood commented that numbers were down and the Open and U140 had finished on time but the U120 was a bit of a fiasco and the final still hadn’t been played. 
Rapidplay report
Guy thanked Bruce for his efforts and to the other controllers. This year it will once again be on the second Sunday in September but at the Town Hall instead. The venue cost is  £600 instead of £900.
Jamboree report
Bruce reported that the event had been held at The Clarendon Arms in Kenilworth and had gone well. This year it will be held at the same place on Monday September 3rd.
Lightning report
The lightning report is on the website. Numbers were slightly disappointing probably due to other matches which had been rescheduled for that date. He asked club secretaries to be mindful of the lightning date when rescheduling matches. Thanks to Solihull for hosting the event.
Fixture  Secretary Report
Steve Rumsby reported that the season seemed to run smoothly - at least as far as he was concerned.  Competition was intense and the outcome in 3 divisions was in doubt until the last matches.

In Division 1 Stratford A wrested the title from Olton A by a very narrow margin. They were equal on match points but Stratford had 20 game points to Olton's 15.
In Division 2 Daventry A and Solihull B were vying for the top spot until the last match with Daventry winning on 21 match points to Solihull's 17. Solihull slipped to third behind Banbury on game points.
In Division 3 Solihull C won with 21 game points to Olton C's 18.

In Division 4 Nuneaton won with 23 game points.
Only one match was defaulted and 21 games were defaulted, which was an improvement on last year's 2 matches/29 games.

In the team knock out competitions Olton beat Leamington to retain the Open Championship, Banbury beat Daventry on board elimination (again) to retain the U700 Championship and Stratford I beat Nuneaton to take the U120 Championship.

The website continues to be liked, and there were only a few problems in submitting results. Not everyone is verifying the results and although this is not essential, it would be appreciated if it could be done.
He would endeavour to update the handbook so that it is correct and up to date for the start of next season, plus the constitution and match play pages.
For the new season he wanted details of team captains and e-mail addresses as well as other requirements to do with scheduling of fixtures. 
He also reported that the best game prize (judged by Phil Holt) had been awarded to Ben Graff for his win over Peter Drury and the Stanley Gibbons was won by Steve Willetts. 

There was some discussion about members not knowing about important changes and it was suggested that Steve e-mail club secretaries and put such detail on the website home page.

Bruce Holland mentioned Kenilworth’s new venue and the need to give opposing team captains’s names to the new club, out of courtesy. 
Trophy Officer’s Report 

Jason Madden said that all trophies have been engraved and one trophy has been updated with previous winners as far as possible.  
Presentation of Trophies 
The chairman presented the trophies to teams and individuals.

In addition to the winners noted above trophies were awarded to the Open winner (Peter Drury) and U140 winner (Mike Johnson).
Formation of 2012-13 season 
A roll call of clubs revealed a 9, 6, 12, 9 setup with a clear imbalance between div 2 and 3. There was discussion regarding number of boards but it was felt that we should stick with 4, 4, 3, 3.  Bruce proposed 5 divisions with boards of 4,4,3,3,3 but after some discussion the idea was withdrawn. Gordon Christie wanted promotion and relegation enforced and Ben Graff thought we shouldn’t change the structure. Mike Johnson proposed that division 3 be split into two sections with some kind of play off towards the end of the season. Eventually, it was decided to leave it to Steve to attempt to resolve with club secretaries. 
ECF membership
Peter Leggett referred to a document that had been drawn up by the committee to assist clubs to understand the scheme:
“The first thing to understand about the situation from 1/9/12 onward is that (in contrast with the draft scheme discussed last year) Game Fee will still exist. If games involving players who are not ECF members are submitted by LDCL to the ECF for grading, a game fee of £2.00 per player (£1.00 per junior) per game will be payable. However, this game fee will be entirely discounted for players who are ECF members.

Bronze members (annual sub £13, or £12.00 if payment is made either online or via a League - £9 or £8 for juniors) will get unlimited free grading of games in club, league and county competitions. The arithmetic is simple: anyone playing more than six graded games in the season (and any junior playing more than eight) will save money by joining the ECF at the discounted rate.

To make life easier in the long run, the committee has decided that the League should enter into a framework agreement with the ECF, whereby the League will undertake to collect all the data for setting up memberships for everyone in the League, and submit this in bulk on-line. In return for this, using the good offices of the League, the members of the League will have a discount of £1 and unlimited free grading of their games, The advantage for LDCL as an organisation is that it would avoid the probability of suddenly at the end of the season being liable for the inflated game fee in respect of games played by people who hadn't, for whatever reason, got around to applying for individual direct membership of the ECF. (Clubs playing in more than one league would, naturally, only have to pay for their members via one!)”
He also read an e-mail from Rob Reynolds which objected to the scheme and the ECF in general. There was considerable discussion and questions about the scheme and a number of areas which required clarification. It was stressed that there was a need to collect monies by mid October so that they can be paid by October 31st to take advantage of the £1 discount.  Tim Lawson (grading officer) would co-ordinate the ECF membership response to ensure consistency with grading information.

The meeting agreed that a Framework Agreement was the best way forward, so that the league collect fees and submit names (and other details) , monies and membership level. 

But what did Olton propose to do and were there any Data Protection issues around items such as Dates of Birth?
Fees for 2012-13 season
It was agreed that clubs be asked to pay £12.00 per player not already a direct member of the ECF, or £18.00 if the player wanted silver membership to cover congress entries.
Guy Greenland suggested that the league needs about £400 and proposed £2 per player but after a brief discussion it was changed to £3 per board. 
Election of Officers
Chairman – Peter Leggett
Secretary – a vote resulted in 15 for Mike Johnson, 11 for Bruce Holland with 7 abstensions.

Treasurer – Guy Greenland

ECF Representative – Gordon Christie

Grading Officer – Tim Lawson

Competitions Secretary – Shirley and Solihull suggested that they might have someone but eventually Jason Madden was proposed and elected.

Rapidplay – Guy Greenland

Jamboree- Bruce Holland

Lightning – Richard Reynolds

Fixtures Secretary and Webmaster - Steve Rumsby

Trophies Officer – Jason Madden
AOB
John Green wanted to propose a rule change concerning 2 or more teams from the same club in the same division. As he was too late for the AGM he would progress it through the management committee.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.45.
